
 
 

STAFF REPORT ON PROPOSED LEGISLATION 
 

 
 
To:​ ​ Mayor Gavin Buckley 
 
From:​ ​ Victoria Buckland, Acting City Manager 
 
Date:​ ​ September 3, 2025 
 
Subject:​ R-38-25: Re-assigning Fiscal Year 2025 and Fiscal Year 2026 Community Grants 
 

 
 
Purpose of legislation 
The purpose of this legislation is to reassign the Fiscal Year 2025 and Fiscal Year 2026 
Community Grants allocated by the City Council to GVO Sound, LLC, and reallocating the funds 
to Superior Future, Inc., a not-for-profit organization. 
 
Impact of legislation on operations 
Since GVO Sound, LLC is a for profit corporation, the City cannot move forward with giving 
them a community grant contract despite their inclusion on the list in the FY25 and FY26 
operating budgets.  GVO Sound, LLC has partnered with Superior Future to help oversee their 
back to school drive.  Superior Future is a nonprofit organization and is eligible for a community 
grant.  This legislation reassigns the designed funds from GVO Sound, LLC to Superior Future.  
This will allow the City to move forward with these grant contracts and disperse funds as 
envisioned. 
 
 
Prepared by Victoria Buckland, Acting City Manager 
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